The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held on the above date, with 17 members present and 2 visitors. President Evans presided.

The treasurer reported a balance of last meeting -74 cants/receipts \$3; expenditures, nothing; balance on hand \$2.26. Offe dollar was paid to secretary for postage.

Mr. Robert F. Warren was nominated for membership. President Evans gave a report on the progress made toward having Lancaster made a 1st Day City for the Buchanan Stamp when issued.

Members were requested to contact friends to urge the P.O. Department to favor our request.

After the meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. a very lively auction was held, Mr. Albert Witmer presiding as auctioneer. Forty-three cents was realized for the Club.

E. F. Bauer, Secretary